GLENELLA SCHOOL - 2022

Principal's Report:

Welcome Back Everyonel!!

It has been an exciting few weeks at the school. Students and staff have adjusted well to
the routines of being back at school. The weather has been co-operating for students and
staff to enjoy our time outside during recess and Phys Ed class.

On Friday September 23, the students took part in the Terry Fox Walk and raised $95 for
the Terry Fox Foundation. Thank you to the students, staff and community for their
support.

School clubs and extra-curricular sports are back in action. Volleyball season is just
‘Betting started and cross- country season has wrapped up. Any students wanting to be
part of student council please see Mr. Murray immediately. Student council is a student
run committee that promotes school spirit and plans various activities throughout the
year such as spirit weeks or theme days. Student council in the past has also fundraised
for school activities such as trips or presentations.

If your child/ren will be absent, please call the school. If you are calling before or after the
office is open, there is an answering machine so you can leave a message. The front doors
will remain locked during the school day, so please use the doorbell at the main doors if
you need in to the building.

October’s calendar is full of great presentations and activities! We look forward to a great
month!

Mrs. Lauren Frohwerk
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 UPCOMING EVENTS
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1 October 10: Thanksgiving
October 11: Picture Day!
October 21: PD Day (no school)
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CLASSROOM NEWS

KINDERGARTEN

Welcome to Kindergarten! This year we welcomed Jamie, DJ, Tenley, Mylah, Elora, Addisyn,
and James into kindergarten. We also welcomed Desean, William, Huxton, Noah, and Olivia in
junior kindergarten.

We are getting to know each other and have already dived into all of our subjects. In math, we
are working on counting, sorting, and writing numbers.

In ELA we have been reading stories and are learning letter names, sounds, and how to write
them properly. We are enjoying library time with Mrs. Mitchler, music with Ms. Tait, and are
getting familiar with the tablets.

We are looking forward to October and celebrating Thanksgiving and Halloween. A reminder to
parents that library is every day 2, so please return books by then so your child can take new
ones home for the week. ‘

If you need to get a hold of me for any reason, please communicate through your child’s
agenda or feel free to call me at school at 204-352-4253 or email me at wsacharko@trsd.ca.

GRADE 1/2

Welcome back! It's hard to believe the first month of school has already flown by! This year
is a little bit different for us, as we have the kindergarten students join in with us on odd
days of the school cycle. We have been busy this month, we recognized Orange Shirt Day
and participated in our school Terry Fox Walk.

In Math we have been busy working on our numbers to 100 and in ELA reviewing our letter
sounds. We will be starting spelling in the month of October with a spelling test each Friday.
Word lists will go home each Monday. In Science we have been learning about the 4 seasons
and the activities that they bring. In Social Studies we are learning about our community.
We have started our home reading program, each student was sent home with a book in
their agenda bag in 1 and 2. Read the book together and record the book in their agenda on
the day, and your child will receive a smelly sticker and a new book. Please make sure that
all books make their way back to school. All the kids are so excited to come home and share
their reading with their families!

Don't forget to join class dojo so you don't miss additions to your child's portfolio!

If you need to contact me feel free to use class dojo, email me at jkreutzer@trsd.ca or give
the school a call.

Happy Falll

Miss Julia Kreutzer

Mrs. Sacharko



CLASSROOM NEWS
E 3/4

Welcome back! We have been off to a busy start with classroom routines and getting
familiar with our classmates and classroom.

In math, we are currently working on humber sequences and skip counting, through
patterns and T-tables. We are also working on our mental math strategies and
problem solving. We enjoy starting math with a warm up game of skip counting,
donut race or last number standing.

In ELA, we have started spelling, cursive, journal and grammar. We are reading,
“Charlie and the Chocolate Factory”, as our first novel and everyone is really enjoying
the book.

For Social Studies, we are learning about the Geography of Canada. We located
Canada on a world map and have been busy learning where each province and
territory is located along with their capital city. Each student chose a province or
territory to research; they have been busy creating posters.

In Art, we have created life size superheroes. Each student posed while being traced
and coloured their cut out to make a superhero of their choice. We started French off
with reviewing and learning new greetings.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me by calling the school or sending me
an email, mpilatic@trsd.ca
Mrs. Pilatic

REMINDER: GLENELLA SCHOOL IS ANUT FREE ZONE
PLEASE DO NOT SEND ANY LUNCH ITEMS THAT CONTAIN NUTS OF ANY KIND



CLASSROOM NEWS

Welcome to all students into the 5/6 classroom! it’s been great to see everyone
again. We have been busy with starting routines and getting back into the swing of
things.

In English we have been doing a number of things already. The 5/6’s have started
weekly spelling work with our test always being at the end of the week. We have
started our first whole class novel study on “The Summer of Riley”. We have also
begun writing paragraphs already! The students each wrote a paragraph all about
them so | could learn more about each individual. We are now learning how to add
description and detail in writing. We have reviewed the 5 senses and how it’s
important to add these into our writing. We will soon be completing a final
descriptive paragraph assignment.

For science we have started the unit on “Maintaining a Healthy Body”. We have learnt
about the food groups and how to read food labels. In partners, the 5/6’s each did a
research project on a different system of our body and presented their findings to
their classmates.

During math the 5/6’s have reviewed place value. The grade 5’s are learning place
value up to the one hundred thousands and the grade 6’s are learning up to the
millions. We are also reviewing how to add with regrouping and how to subtract with
borrowing. They just completed a unit test and now we will be learning about
fractions.

We have started our French unit on greetings and have played a game to practice
counting in French.

This month the 5/6’s visited Laurier School to participate in our activity day. We also
did the Terry Fox Walk around town.

Please feel free to contact me at the school or by email (lsmith@trsd.ca) if you have
any guestions or concerns.
Bye for now,

Miss Smith




WITH MISS BARCLAY

Well, here we are again, back to school time! This semester students in Grade 9 start
each day off with English and Digital Pictures! Analysis of the world around them
through both literary and camera lenses are at the center of every Grade 9 student’s
morning. We have started our year out by diving into the structures and analysis of
short stories and will soon be reading our class novel “Code Talkers”. A historical
fiction novel based on events from World War I, Jospeh Bruchac tells the captivating
and top-secret tale of Navajo soldiers who used their “unbreakable code” to help win
the war against Japan.

Students in both Grades 9 and 10 are fulfilling their history requirement this
semester by participating in Canada in the Contemporary World. By learning about
the past and the present students are better equipped to shape the future of our
country. In September students tackled the concept of Canadian citizenship. Human
rights and the responsibilities that accompany them are the beginning theme of
October.

In the Grade 7 and 8 English Language Arts classroom, mythology and folklore have
dominated the return to school. Everything from the cultural and mythical roots of
Halloween to researching and presenting mythical creatures from across the realms
of folklore have been explored. Reading skills have also been a major focus of
September in our classroom as students have been completing independent novels
and making “good fit” book choices for themselves.

As we settle into school routines, we are excited to see what October brings with
student creativity and exploration! October is going to be a busy month and .report
card time will be here before we know it so, please encourage your student to
complete assignments promptly and take advantage of extra help opportunities
available in class. There are many exciting activities and events happening in our
school in October and we can hardly wait to see what new understandings and skills
our students will take away from these opportunities!




GREETINGS FROM THE SCIENCE LAB

Well we are done one whole month of school already. Feels like only yesterday we
were enjoying the carefree days of summer. The students are back in full swing and
we are mowing down curricular outcomes left and right. Most classes have finished
their first unit of study, and some are even on their second tests of the term (Yay
Grade 11 Math students!).

Chemistry class has done a study on watching water boil! Seriously. We watched
water boil, and in doing so, honed our lab skills and displayed our fantastic data
analysis abilities (they drew a graph). Grade 9 Math has been working on some
essential skills necessary to excel in Grade 9 Math. They have shown much progress
and growth. The skills review period will be over shortly and we will be tackling some
more meaty content in the next couple of weeks. History has begun our journey into
discovering what makes our country so great, and the long journey it took to get us
here. The applied students have learned all they could ever want about angles and
lines. The Grade 11 Essentials of Math crew has discovered the magic of graphs and
how compound interest makes investing interesting.

I would like to congratulate our student athletes on ensuring that they are staying
ahead and remaining eligible to play. Keeping up with your course load while juggling
athletics is an excellent display of character and perseverance. For some would-be
athletes it is not too late to bring your marks up so you can participate in the season
as well.

Now that we are well into the ter, | would like to start student council. This is a great
opportunity for students to learn about vital skills like planning, running a meeting
and volunteering. | am hoping to have an informational meeting in the near future to
try to convince students that this is the activity for them! If we can get a dedicated
group, we can start to plan some fun activities for our much deserving student body.

It is never too early (or late) to reach out if you have any concerns about your
students’ performance. You can reach me at school (204)352-4253 or via email at
cmurray@trsd.ca.

GLENELLA SCHOOL RAISED $95.00 TO THE
TERRY FOX FOUNDATION. THANK YOU TO
EVERYONE WHO DONATED!
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AUTOMOTIVE

Out in the automotive shop the grade 10’s have been busy with getting familiar with
the Workplace Health and Safety Act, learning about our rights and responsibilities as
workers, supervisors/managers, and employers, what PPE is and where, when and
why we wear it in the shop. In the Grade 10’s we are going through a lot of the tools
and equipment we have in the shop and how we use them depending on the job we
need to do. The grade 10’s also got to explore and run through a push mower
troubleshooting. Along with some studying, and theory work of course, we are
learning to fine tune our skills for the shop!

The grade 7’s are busy taking apart their small engines and discovering how
everything works and its purpose. Some of the students are getting used to using
tools they have never used before too, which has been a blast!

The grade 8’s and 9 TVE class have been learning about standard shop hand tools
and power tools along with their proper applications. This class is digging deep into
sustainability in the automotive industry and about different job opportunities in this
trade and where they might be able to find a career path that incorporates their skills
and interests.

Mrs. Stokes

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENT

The Glenella Seniors Center will be holding two
Halloween movie nights for kids.

October 28: Goosebumps

October 29: Goosebumps 2

Both movies will start at 7200 p.m.

Popcorn and refreshments are available. There

\ will be a donation jar.
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THE EAGLE SCREECH

Welcome back Eagles and Eagle families. The staff and students are all
busy getting involved in our fall sports. Here’s the low down on what is
going on.

Glenella’s cross-country team this year was made up of a small group of
dedicated students who made great gains in the short season that is
cross-country running. Everyone did their absolute best, not only during
competition time, but also during every practice by demonstrating good teamwork and
positive attitudes. Each student athlete encouraged their fellow runners to push
themselves and do their best every day. Divisionals this year for cross-country were held
on the first day of fall, September 22nd! Runners were grouped by grade cohorts and
Emma Tait and Riley Ray both placed in the Top 3 of their cohort which meant that once
again Glenella brought home a trophy for the second consecutive year in a row. First time
runner Natalie Henton also placed in the Top 3 for her grade cohort. Coach Barclay is very
proud of the progress the cross-country team made in such a short period of time and
look forward to growing our number of cross-country athletes next year so that we can
continue this amazing tradition that has started here in Glenella School! Go Eagles!

The junior soccer team has been practicing hard every other lunch hour. There is a lot of
excitement amongst the junior players and they are all very eager to play their first game on
October 4th against McCreary here in Glenella. The teams will also travel to Alonsa for the
divisional tournament on Thursday October 6th, good luck and have fun!

With Glenella not having a senior soccer team the volleyball teams have had more time to
practice to start off the season. The volleyball teams have a busy week coming up, they make
their season debut on Thursday September 28th when the McCreary Mavericks visit the Eagle’s
Nest. Both teams also travel to Roblin on October 1st for a tournament followed by a game in Ste.
Rose on Monday. The boys volleyball team would like to thank everyone who supported them by
purchasing frozen pizzas, it was a big success.

Last Friday the track and field athletes did a training introduction workout with University of
Manitoba Track athlete Brooklyn Knaggs. Brooklyn is a TRSD alum and is passionate about
working with rural athletes to develop training techniques that will help them achieve better
results in competitions. We are very fortunate to be working with Brooklyn and look forward to
this upcoming season.

In Phys Ed the students have been working on their soccer skills. The grade 11/12 class will be
organizing intramurals this year as part of their Phys Ed credit. Broomball is the first activity
being offered starting October 3rd. The 11/12 class had an amazing afternoon out on the golf
course this week. There was a wide variety of golfing experience ranging from first timers to
regulars, everyone that attended enjoyed themselves. In grade 10 science we have started on the
ecology unit. As always if you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at
the school or via email csmith@trsd.ca




Congratulations to Emma Tait of the Eagles X-Country team for receiving the athlete of the month award for September!

Emma demonstrated strong leadership skills this season by mentoring younger runners and encouraging her teammates
to focus on the fun of the sport before competitiveness. Emma excelled in developing skills which helped her attain
personal running goals this fall. Her success included earning first place at divisionals in her grade cohort for the 3,000m.
Emma’s leadership and mentoring helped to unify the team in their drive and ambitions. Emma worked hard each
practice to improve and develop stronger skills which resulted in her achievement of new goals. This season positive
sportsmanship and hard work were demonstrated by everyone on the team, but Emma stood out as a natural leader,
and we congratulate Emma on being September’s Athlete of the Month! Last year Emma was a member of the soccer,
volleyball, basketball, badminton and track & field teams.
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